
5 Canyon Road,  

Baulkham Hills South 

Telephone:9639 4172 Fac-

simile 9639 0819 

www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

Term 3 Week 7                               2nd September, 2016 

This Sunday is the Twenty-third Sunday in 

Ordinary Time ï Year C 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Luke 

14:25-33  

All who do not renounce their 

possessions cannot be my disciples. 

Great crowds accompanied Jesus on his way and he 

turned and spoke to them. óIf any man comes to me 

without hating his father, mother, wife, children, 

brothers, sisters, yes and his own life too, he cannot 

be my disciple. Anyone who does not carry his cross 

and come after me cannot be my disciple. 

óAnd indeed, which of you here, intending to build a 

tower, would not first sit down and work out the cost 

to see if he had enough to complete it? Otherwise, if 

he laid the foundation and then found himself unable 

to finish the work, the onlookers would all start 

making fun of him and saying, ñHere is a man who 

started to build and was unable to finish.ò Or again, 

what king marching to war against another king 

would not first sit down and consider whether with 

ten thousand men he could stand up to the other who 

advanced against him with twenty thousand? If not, 

then while the other king was still a long way off, he 

would send envoys to sue for peace. So in the same 

way, none of you can be my disciple unless he gives 

up all his possessions.ô 

 

God our Father,  

We give you thanks 

and praise for fathers young 

and old. 

We pray for young fathers, 

newly embracing their 

vocation; May they find 

courage and perseverance to 

balance work, family and faith in joy and sacrifice. 

We pray for fathers around the world whose children 

are lost or suffering; May they know that the God cf 

compassion walks with them in their sorrow. 

We pray for men who are not fathers but still mentor 

and guide us with fatherly love and advice. 

We remember fathers, grandfathers, and great 

grandfathers who are no longer with us but who live 

forever in our memory and nourish us with their love. 

 The Way of Mercy  
The Way of Mercy is a Diocesan wide initiative of the 

Year of Mercy, which seeks to offer our parishes and 

schools a powerful experience of the merciful love of 

Jesus Christ. The Way of Mercy centres upon the 

journey of a large óCross of Mercyô which will be 

accompanied by a relic of St Mary of the Cross 

MacKillop and a letter penned by Blessed Teresa of 

Kolkata. The Cross and relics will visit our schools and 

parishes between 8th August and 13th November, 

2016. 
 

On Tuesday, 13th September at 10.00am, Our Lady of 

Lourdes School will be celebrating the arrival of the 

óMercy Cross and Relicsô with a Liturgy to be held in 

the church.  
All parents and friends of Our Lady of Lourdes 

community are welcome to attend.  

 

Year of Mercy Tree 

Throughout the last couple of weeks, Year 1 has 

been promoting ófairnessô as our next value for our 

óMercy Treeô. What does it mean to be fair? How 

can I show fairness towards others? The Year 1 

students have spoken at our school assembly about 

fairness and prepared a display outside their 

classrooms. Each classroom was given posters to 

remind the children of how to be fair towards others. 

They have also contributed to our óMercy Treeô 

located on the large display wall in the open learning 

area.  
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Wakakirri 

 

Congratulations to the OLOL Wakakirri students 

who have successfully qualified to the Wakakirri 

Showcase Night for Division 1 participants. This 

will be held on Wednesday, 21st September, at 

Sydney Olympic Park Sports Centre in Homebush, 

commencing at 7pm. Save this date OLOL!  

 

Below are the list of awards OLOL have received 

from Wakakirri. Receiving the State Award has put 

the students through to the next round. The OLOL 

community is extremely proud of all of our shining 

stars! 

 

PERFORMANCE AWARDS 

Cast/Ensemble 

Creative Movement 

Group Dance 

Concept 

Best Public Speaking 

 

STATE AWARD 

Best Drama Story Award 

 

Tickets are $36 per person and we have an unlimited 

amount of tickets. If you wish to purchase a ticket in 

support of our Wakakirri students, please see Mrs 

Harris or Mrs Drumond for the ticket form. All ticket 

money must be in by Tuesday, 6th September, 2016. 
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Voice of Youth Speaking Competition  
Last Monday, three students from Year 6 

represented Our Lady of Lourdes in the Lower Hills 

Cluster, óVoice of Youthô competition. The 

participating schools were St Angelaôs, Castle Hill, 

St Michaelôs, Baulkham Hills, St Paul the Apostle, 

Winston Hills and Our Lady of Lourdes. All the 

contestants spoke with confidence and enthusiasm 

on a variety of topics ranging from óAdvertisementsô 

to óThe Social Ladderô. 

Our representatives and their topics were 

Alana  El-Khouryï óTechnologyô 

Domenic Nesci ï óEnoughô 

Benjamin Waring ï óA Day in the Life of an 

Olympianô 

 

We are extremely proud of our students and 

congratulate them on their speeches. They were 

extremely well written and delivered with 

perfection! Fantastic work children! 

 

 



 

Merit Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who have 

received Merit Awards at this weekôs assembly. 

 

KN      KS 

Thomas OôKeefe   Annabelle Starkey 

Maeve Nolan    Riya Franklin 

Min Kim     Rachel Lee 

Sheena Kim    Joseph Savarino 

     Nathan Jeong 
 

1D      1H 

Carter OôNeil    Benjamin Mathews 

Sybella Hanna    Arthur Essey 

Julian Haddad    Alexander Pivcevic 

Thomas Williamson   Natasha Tween 
 

2P      2W 

Charlie Bennett    Julia Aldawood 

Ben Krastev          Amelia Enosi-Tuipulota 

Declan Mission    Lachlan Compton 

Aliera Craig    Emma Kouros 
 

 

3BP      3S 

Sarah Saliba    Charley Tacey 

Spencer Collimore   Noah Coorey 

Emile OôKeefe    Emma McMillan 
 

4A      4D 

Isabelle Lee    Portia Lucas 

Chloe Sulatorio    Mia Chahroura 

Brooke Whittaker   Olivia Regis 

Joshua Aboud    Luke Napper 

Eila King 
 

5C      5F 

Olivia De Celis    Halle Pearce 

Alexandra Milne    Savanna Assaf 

Marcus Attard    Jasper Van Eyk 

Max Langdon    Emily Steele 
 

6M      6P 

Daniel Walker    Jesse Rivas 

Christopher Boffa   Zane Ritchie 

Timothy Denmark   Isabella Kulper 

Jack Rowe     Lachlan Fernandes 

Minnie Sevilla    Raymond Draybi  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fatherôs Day Breakfast 

Thank you to the P&F for organising such a 

wonderful Fatherôs Day Breakfast yesterday.  It was 

great to see so many dads attend and enjoy breakfast 

with their children. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fatherôs Day Stall 

Thank you to Mrs 

Mejalli who  

organised the  

Fatherôs Day stall and 

to all the mums who 

volunteered and 

helped out.   

I am sure the dads 

will appreciate the 

lovely gifts chosen 

for them. 



Information Evening/Kinder Orientation 

An information evening for new Kindergarten 2017 

parents will be held on Monday, 12th September at 

7.00pm. Parents with children at OLOL are welcome 

to attend or to collect an information pack from the 

office (these will not be available for collection until 

the following dayðTuesday 13th September). 

Parents are reminded that orientation mornings will 

take place on Thursday, 15th September and 

Thursday, 24th November from 9.00 until 11.00am. 

 

 

 

Extra Curricular Activities - Sport News 
 

Diocesan Athletics Carnival 

Last Friday, 26th August, 16 students represented 

OLOL at the Parramatta Diocesan Athletics Carnival 

at Blacktown Sportsground. They had a beautiful day 

out on the track and all students put in 110% in each 

of their events. You all did an amazing job! 

 

Congratulations to Jasper Van Eyk, Sean Fernandes, 

Samuel Polley, Joshua Pozzolungo, Antonia 

Baranowski, Ava Smith, Lauren McQuaid, Ainslie 

McNally, Hannah Mathews, Emily Steele, Naomi 

Baranowski, Amelia Polley, and Joshua Cetinic who 

were successful in their field and track events. They 

are now through to the MacKillop Track and Field 

Championships which will be held on the 19th 

September. Best of luck to you all! 

 

 

Infants Athletics Carnival 

On Friday, 9th September, Kindergarten through to 

Year Two will walk to Yattenden Oval to participate 

in the Infants Athletics Carnival.  

 

This carnival gives our younger students the 

opportunity to participate in track events so that they 

can build an understanding of what the Athletics 

Carnival is like in a non-competitive environment. 

All students will run in their grade groups instead of 

their age groups on the day.   
 

We are urgently looking for parent helpers to assist 

on the day. If you would like to help out, please email 

your name and contact details to 

ldrumond2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

School Fees 

School fees for Term 3 are now overdue. Some 

accounts remain outstanding. If you do not have a 

Flexible Payment Plan, please finalise your account 

as soon as possible. This will avoid your account 

being transferred to the Catholic Education Office. 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

September 

Tues 6th 

 

World of Maths Years 3 and 4 

Wed 7th 6P Reconciliation 

World of Maths Years 5 and 6 

Thurs 8th The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin 

Mary 

9.15am Mass Year 2 

Priest class visit Year 5 

10am Year 6 Science Exhibition 

Fri 9th Infants Sports Carnival  KðYear 2 

Sun 11th Parish/Family Mass Year 4 9.30am 

Mon 12th Kindergarten 2017 Parent Information 

Evening 7pm 

Tues 13th First Reconciliation 

Wed 14th The Exaltation of The Holy Cross 

First Reconciliation  

Thurs 15th Our Lady of Sorrows 

Kindergarten 2017 Orientation 

9.15am Mass Year 1 

Priest Class visit Year 6 

Year of Mercy 

The Cross of Mercy will be hosted by the Parish 

of Baulkham Hills on the weekend of 17th/18th 

September, with celebrations still being finalised. If 

you would like to assist with or participate in the 

event your ideas and assistance will be very much 

appreciated as we look to include processions, 

prayer, veneration, music, and a sharing of food as 

the Face of Mercy (ie pastoral work of mercy). We 

look forward to welcoming the Cross of Mercy with 

much joy to our Parish churches on Saturday 17th 

September and Sunday 18th September, 

commencing breakfast at Our Lady of Lourdes early 

on Saturday morning, with many activities still in 

the planning stage.  Watch for more details. 

A prayer afternoon is planned for Sunday 18th 

from 2-4pm at St Michaelôs.  

The Cross and relics will be at the 6.00pm Mass 

(OLOL) and 10.00am and 6.00pm Masses (St 

Michaelôs).  

We are very privileged to host this special event and 

many volunteers will be required to assist with the 

preparation of the day and itôs liturgies .  If you are 

willing and able to help in any way on Saturday 17th 

September, please contact Louise at the Parish 

Office olol@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au  

Place your names on the Volunteers Sheet at the 

back of the church. 

mailto:ldrumond2@parra.catholic.edu.au
mailto:olol@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au


Rugby League Grand Finals 

There were seven OLOL boys who played Rugby League Grand Finals for the Baulkham Hills Brumbies 

Rugby League Club on Sunday 28th August. 

Joshua Howard, Joshua Blench and Benjamin Hyde (all from Year 3) played for the Under 9s and defeated 

the Winston Hills Hawks 22-18. After being down 12-0 at quarter time, the Brumbies managed to snatch a 

try in the last two minutes to seal the premiership. This team was coached by Michael Blench, father of 

Joshua. 

Harrison Esh, Declan Doyle, Brayden Wickman and Nicholas Hyde (all from Year 5) played for the Under 

11ôs in their final game with the club. The Brumbies dominated this Grand Final and were deserved premiers 

winning 30-12 against the Greystanes Bulldogs. 

 


